
GSA Administrator 

Dear GSA: 

On April 2, 2012, I submitted my resignation as the Administrator of the General Services 
Administration to President Obama and he has accepted it. 

I take this action with great sorrow. GSA holds a special place in my heart. It has been a singular 
honor to lead you as Administrator and I am enormously proud of everything this innovative and 
agile agency has been able to do. 

I leave a GSA deeply committed to its mission of helping government organizations deliver on 
their missions to the nation. I have been privileged to be able to translate the President’s agenda 
into effective strategies that range from more energy efficient buildings and vehicle fleets to 
innovative use of cloud technologies, and much more. I am proud of our progress and believe it 
has been a catalyst for important change to affect government operations. 

The Agency, however, has made a significant mis-step. Reports of an internal conference in 
which taxpayer dollars were squandered led me to launch internal reviews, take disciplinary 
personnel action, and institute tough new controls to ensure this incident is not repeated. In 
addition, I feel I must step aside as Administrator so that the Agency can move forward at this 
time with a fresh leadership team. 

Collectively, the people of GSA now must review, repair, and rebuild. I am absolutely confident 
that this work of renewal can be done by the hard working people of GSA and that our creative 
abilities will continue to find true value for our government and nation. 

With the deepest regard, 

M,-A.  9lh4 
Martha Johnso 
Administrator 
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